# Eye on the World April 16, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of April 16, 2022.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **Hollywood hypocrisy**

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by David Ng titled "Oscars Host Wanda Sykes Slams Florida's Don't Groom Kids Bill: 'We're Going to Have a Gay Night, Gay Gay Gay Gay" was posted at breitbart.com on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Warner Bros Cuts Gay Dialogue From Harry Potter-Dumbledore Movie at Request of Communist Chinese" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about Russia and Ukraine war**

- An article by Lillian Gissen titled "Ukraine's First Lady Olena Zelenska Slams U.S. Over Refusal to Impose a No-Fly Zone, Insisting It Is 'Encouraging Russia to Commit Atrocities'—As She Speaks to Vogue About Her 'Life Under Siege' and Fight to Keep Her Kids Safe" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "[Ukraine Is an IT Outsourcing Powerhouse]—Ukraine's 285,000 IT Specialists Have Power Apps and Software Around the Globe, and Many of Them Are Still Working From Ukraine as the War Rages Around Them" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 8, 2022.

- An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Zelenskyy Says an EU Politician Told Him to Show Proof That What's Happened in Ukraine 'Was Not Staged' " was posted at businessinsider.com on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Putin Calls in the Butcher of Syria: General Who Helped Assad as He Used Chemical Weapons Is Tasked With Rescuing Disastrous Ukraine Invasion After '19,000 Troops' Died in Push to Kyiv—As Russia Prepares New Assault in East" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Russian Soldiers at Chernobyl Spent a Month Sleeping in a Radioactive Forest, Exposed Themselves to Potentially Dangerous Levels of Radiation, and Ignored Their Own Nuclear Experts" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Sophia Ankel titled "Russian Troops Who Seized Chernobyl Will Soon Suffer the Effects of Radiation Exposure After Digging Trenches in the Nuclear Zone, Ukraine Official Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "U.S. Howitzers, Humvees, Helicopters, Chemical/Nuclear Protective Gear Heading to Ukraine" was posted at cnsnews. com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Flagship of Russia's Black Sea Fleet Sinks, After Reported Ukrainian Missile Strike" was posted at cnsnews. com on April 14, 2022.

## **Boris Johnson visits Ukraine**

■ An article by James Tapsfield titled "Zelensky Says Boris Will 'Go Down in History' After PM Secretly Takes the Train to Kyiv for Talks With Ally—Pledging 120 Armored Vehicles and Anti-Ship Missiles to Help Ukrainian 'Lions' Fight Putin" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 10, 2022.

#### Comments about NATO

- An article by Walter Finch titled "NATO Plans to Deploy Permanent Military Force on Its Border to Defend Against Future Russian Aggression Following Putin's Invasion of Ukraine, Secretary General [Jens Stoltenberg] Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan and Walter Finch titled "Putin's Warning for the West: Vladimir Vows 'Consequences' for Those Who Interfere in Ukraine as He Threatens to Create 'Waves of Migrants' in Europe—After 'Missile System Is Moved Towards Finland' Amid NATO Row" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Italian Farmers Face Crisis as Ukraine War Sees Animal Feed, Fuel, Fertilizer Prices Surge" was posted at breitbart. com on April 12, 2022.

# **Ukrainian and Russian refugees**

■ An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden Welcomes 10,000 Ukrainians at Border With Plans to Lure More to U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

# Sanctions against Russia

- An article by Huileng Tan titled "Russian Imports Have Plunged on the Back of the Ukraine War—but Revenue From Its Oil and Gas Exports Has More Than Made Up for It" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Guy Faulconbridge and John Stonestreet titled "Putin Tells Europe: You Still Need Russian Gas, but We're Turning East" was posted at reuters.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Sumit Ganguly titled "Want to Know Why India Has Been Soft on Russia? Take a Look at Its Military, Diplomatic and Energy Ties" was posted at the conversation.com on April 14, 2022.

# **Comments about Russian oligarchs**

- An article by Hannah Towey titled "Wealthy Russians and Oligarchs Are Reportedly Buying as Many as 4 Apartments at Once in Turkey in Attempts to Earn 'Golden Passports' " was posted at businessinsider.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Zahra Tayeb titled "More Than 100 Private Jets Owned by Russian Oligarchs Are Stuck in Dubai After Being Flown There to Escape Sanctions, Reports Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 10, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Towey titled "Former Russia Investor Says Sanctioning Putin's Oligarchs Before the Invasion of Ukraine Would Have Had a 'Much Greater Effect' on the War" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Dominick Reuter titled "Russian Oligarch Alisher Usmanov's \$735 Million Superyacht, Dilbar—the Largest in the World—Has Been Impounded in Germany" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 13, 2022.

## Other news about Russia

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russia Running for Leadership Posts in U.N. Agencies for Children, Women" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

- A Reuters article by Bhanvi Satija titled "TikTok's Ad Revenue to Surpass Twitter and Snapchat Combined in 2022" was posted at reuters.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Report: LeBron James 'Raged' Over Daryl Morey's Pro-Democracy Tweet [in October 2019], Worried Over [His Movie] 'Space Jam' Opening in China [Worried More About His Profits Than Exposing China Abuses]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

■ An article by Ewan Palmer titled "Saudi TV Savages Joe Biden as Senile in Comedy Sketch as Relations [Between Countries] Hit Low" was posted at newsweek.com on April 12, 2022.

# **Comments about climate change**

- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Climate Change Extremists Block Train Carrying Russian Coal to Europe" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "John Kerry Pushes Green Energy, Says Putin Cannot Exploit Wind, Sun" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### International covid news

- An article by Tiffany Ap titled "Shanghai Lockdown: 'We're More Scared of Government Measures Than of the Virus' "was posted at qz.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Jon Brown titled "Canadian Pastor Who Was Jailed for 51 Days After Speaking to Trucker Convoy Alleges Mistreatment in Prison" was posted at foxnews.com on April 10, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Jacob thorburn titled "Former Cricketer Imran Khan Is Out as Pakistani PM After Losing Late-Night No-Confidence Vote From MPs: Political Crisis Drags Country to the Brink of Chaos as Rival Groups Clash in the Streets Following Decision" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "China Says Ties With Pakistan Remain 'Friendly' After Prime Minister Imran Khan Ousted" was posted at breitbart. com on April 11, 2022.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Staff titled "Temple Mount Tensions: Hundreds Arrested, Palestinian Organizations Threaten Escalation" was posted at jpost.com on April 15, 2022. Following is the article.

Clashes broke out between Palestinian worshipers and Israeli security forces on the Temple Mount on Friday morning after a small group of protesters gathered stones and wood chunks to throw at Jewish worshipers and Israeli security forces.

According to the Red Crescent, 150 have been injured so far, as well as eight Israel Police officers. According to Palestinian reports, police used tear gas, stun grenades, and rubber bullets to break up the crowd that continued to protest after prayers ended. Some Palestinians waved Hamas flags and threw stones and fireworks towards Jewish worshipers at the Western Wall.

Over 300 protesters have been arrested so far.

"Rioters hoisted Hamas flags and threw stones at police," officer Eliyahu Levy told Army Radio. "In order not to infringe on the freedom of worship, we waited until the end of prayers and then went in to disperse the rioters." Israel Police later added that it will not allow rioters to disturb the public right to prayer.

He added that there are around 100 rioters out of approximately 12,000 worshipers.

"We are ready and prepared for any scenario," said Prime Minister Naftali Bennett.

"The violence levied at the Temple Mount this morning is unforgivable and stands against every religious belief in Israel," said Foreign Minister Yair Lapid. "We are committed to religious freedom."

"We did everything we could to avoid entering the Temple Mount," said Israel Police chief Kobi Shabtai. "We tried to leave the organization and management to the Waqf. When rioters threw fireworks and stones at Jewish worshipers down at the Western Wall, we intervened and arrested them.

"We will not stand for attacks against law enforcement and against law-abiding Muslims who are here to pray," he added.

United Nations Special Coordinator for the Middle East Peace Process Tor Wennesland wrote on Twitter that he was "Deeply concerned by the deteriorating security situation" on the temple Mount.

" Provocations on the Holy Esplanade must stop now. Allowing tensions to spiral further only risks another escalation."

The Jordanian foreign ministry reportedly harshly condemned the actions of Israeli security forces on the Mount, calling it a "serious violation" of Israel's responsibility to the site.

The office of Palestinian Authority head Mahmoud Abbas said that Israel is turning a political disagreement into a religious war, pinning the responsibility on Israeli action and police on the Mount.

Sheikh Omar Al-Kiswani from the al-Aqsa Mosque called on the Palestinian people to come to the Temple Mount on Friday and defend it, Palestinian media reported.

Hamas, PFLP and PIJ condemned the assault on Palestinian worshipers and called on Palestinians everywhere to support their "defense" of al-Aqsa.

Religious Zionist MK Itamar Ben-Gvir condemned Public Security Minister Omer Bar Lev for the riots, accusing him of not letting the police properly handle the situation.

"Even now, in the face of the videos and reports from the Temple Mount, it can be said that unfortunately, Minister Bar Lev is preventing the police from responding properly," Ben-Gvir said in a statement.

"When terrorists are throwing stones at the Western Wall and trying to kill [Jewish] worshipers and police officers, it is expected that the police will intervene and not just stand by," he added.

"Access to al-Aqsa is a religious Muslim right that keeps getting hampered by daily incursions into by Israeli security forces. They prompt angry responses," Ra'am said.

"The only solution to these clashes is to restrict access to anyone who isn't Muslim to the Temple Mount."

Joint List MK Ahmad Tibi arrived on the Mount after it was reopened to worshipers.

Ra'am head Mansour Abbas further told the Israeli-Arab A-Shams radio broadcast that he passed on the message to all relevant political and police figures that the Temple Mount is a red line for the party a weak thread in the stability of the coalition.

Ra'am MK Mazen Ghanaim warned Prime Minister Naftali Bennett in a letter that he would pull out of the coalition if police activity on the Temple Mount is not halted. The coalition is currently being held together by exactly 60 seats.

The Joint List released a statement after the larger clashes calmed down, saying: "The occupation is trying to escalate matters. Keep your hands off of al-Aqsa and off of Jerusalem," condemning the arrests and restriction of movement.

We have said time and again that our goal is to allow freedom of worship to everyone on the Temple Mount. That has not changed," said Public Security Minister Omer Bar Lev.

He added that police acted bravely, enduring risks to their own safety by blocking rioters who gathered stones and metalware to hurt other worshipers, and added: "We have no interest in the Mount becoming a center of violence. It will hurt everyone involved."

Bar Lev took to social media on Friday afternoon, stating that he had conducted a situational assessment with the Police Chief and Shin Bet (Israel Security Agency) regarding the incident on Temple Mount earlier in the day.

"I reiterate that we intend to work for freedom of worship at the Western Wall and Temple Mount," he said. "The police officers acted during the morning with no choice and only after it was clear that if they did not act then the prayers of tens and thousands of Muslims would not be able to end quietly."

"We are in a very complex time period, and it is important to us that despite great sensitivity, Muslims will be able to pray on the Temple Mount unhindered, certainly during Ramadan, as well as Jews at the Western Wall. We will continue to work for freedom of worship on the mount."

Rabbi Shmuel Rabinowitz, the rabbi of the Western Wall and the Holy Sites, called on Muslim religious authorities to work to stop the violence.

One of the reasons given for calls to arms seen on social media in recent days is that Jewish worshipers will try to perform a ritual sacrifice on a lamb ahead of Passover.

"Offering up an animal sacrifice on the Temple Mount is forbidden by the Israeli Rabbinate," added Rabinowitz.

Diaspora Affairs Minister Nachman Shai thanked Israeli security forces who "continue to do everything they can to fight terror and incitement," he wrote on Twitter.

In addition, three Jews were arrested by guards of the al-Aqsa Mosque on Thursday evening while attempting to sneak into the Temple Mount through the Council Gate while wearing Arab clothing, according to Palestinian reports.

Those arrests came as large crowds of Muslims were conducting evening prayers at the site.

Tensions have risen in recent days around the site amid warnings by Palestinian factions against plans by fringe groups to conduct the Passover sacrifice at the site this Friday. Israeli officials have stressed that doing so is forbidden and a number of Jews who were planning to do so have been arrested.



An article by Paul Bois titled "'That's Fraud': Leftists Rage at Tony Dungy for Standing With Governor Ron DeSantis on Fatherhood Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

Left-wing Twitter went ballistic on Monday over coach Tony Dungy standing with Florida Gov. Ron DeSantis signing a pro-fatherhood bill into law.

DeSantis signed HB 7065 into law on Monday, a \$70 million initiative that reportedly aims to "will provide resources for educational and mentorship programs to help children, fathers and families in the state through the Department of Juvenile Justice (DJJ) and the Department of Children and Families (DCF)," according to the *Hill*.

NFL Hall of Famer and sports broadcaster Tony Dungy attended the ceremony and hailed the bill as an important aid for fathers in the state.

"This is going to be tremendous and such a good help to fathers in Florida," Dungy said. "This bill is so important. I want to thank all of the men and women that have been behind this. It is going to allow groups like All Pro Dad and people like those here today to do great things for our fathers here in Florida."

Leftists on Twitter, however, believed that Tony Dungy had shown his true colors by standing alongside DeSantis, who they described as a homophobic bigot due to his anti-child grooming bill that will prevent school teachers from discussing sexuality with kindergarteners.

During media circus over the prospect of Michael Sam becoming the first openly gay player in the NFL, Tony Dungy inflamed LGBTQ activists when he said that he would not have drafted the player if he were coaching a team.

"I was asked whether I would have drafted Michael Sam and I answered that would not have drafted him," he said. "I gave my honest answer, which is that I felt drafting him would bring much distraction to the team. At the time of my interview, the Oprah Winfrey reality show that was going to chronicle Michael's first season had been announced."

"I was not asked whether or not Michael Sam deserves an opportunity to play in the NFL. He absolutely does," he added. "I was not asked whether his sexual orientation should play a part in the evaluation process. It should not. I was not asked whether I would have a problem having Michael Sam on my team. I would not."



An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "[Tony] Dungy Doubles Down on Support for DeSantis' Fatherhood Bill, Uses Obama's Words Against Critics" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

Ex-NFL coach Tony Dungy has doubled down on his support for fatherhood, using Barack Obama's words against critics after leftists blasted him for standing with Florida's Ron DeSantis as the governor signed a pro-fatherhood bill into law.

On Monday, Dungy attended the signing ceremony for Florida's HB 7065, a \$70 million initiative that aims to "provide resources for educational and mentorship programs to help children, fathers and families in the state through the Department of Juvenile Justice (DJJ) and the Department of Children and Families (DCF)," Breitbart News reported.

The Hall of Fame football star praised the bill as an essential effort to help fathers in the Sunshine State.

"This is going to be tremendous and such a good help to fathers in Florida," Dungy said. "This bill is so important. I want to thank all of the men and women that have been behind this. It is going to allow groups like All Pro Dad and people like those here today to do great things for our fathers here in Florida."

Naturally, the left went on a rear against Dungy, calling him a "fraud," an "apologist" for racism, a "bigoted a\*\*hole, and more.

But on Wednesday, Dungy waved off the criticism and even used the left's favorite saint against them by posting a quote from Barack Obama in which the president cited statistics that proved how detrimental fatherlessness is for kids.

Dungy wrote, "2 days ago I spoke on behalf of a Florida bill that supports dads & families and it offended some people. 14 yrs ago President Obama said the same things almost verbatim. I'm assuming people were outraged at him too. I am serving the Lord so I'll keep supporting dads and families."

Dungy's point of the left's hypocrisy is on target.

\* \* \* \*

An article by (Black conservative) Larry Elder titled "Justice Ketanji Brown Jackson—'Firsts' Only Matter If They're Liberal" was posted at townhall.com on April 14, 2022. Following is the article.

After the confirmation of Ketanji Brown Jackson as the first black female justice to the U.S. Supreme Court, liberal hypocrites parroted the same talking points.

MSNBC host Yasmin Vossoughian said: "Minority children across the board watching Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson gain this seat on the Supreme Court (were) inspired by what she's been able to achieve."

MSNBC host Tiffany Cross said: "This week we bore witness to history as we watched Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson become Justice Designate Ketanji Brown Jackson. It has taken over 230 years to get to this point, and for the first time in U.S. history, white men are not the dominant representation of what so many have called 'blind justice' on the Supreme Court."

PBS and NBC journalist Yamiche Alcindor said: "Well, this was a profound moment in history. And Judge Jackson, soon to be Justice Jackson, really leaned into the history that she is making . . . She talked about being an inheritor of America's promise of justice for all."

And the race-incendiary Rev. Al Sharpton took a shot at the obviously "racist" Republicans for not joining in the celebration of the historic event: "As great as it is today, for black women, for women, and for black people, we all couldn't celebrate that together. (Republicans) didn't even have enough humanity to say this is historic. And I think that that is very telling."

No, what's telling is the phoniness of the celebration.

Where was this desire for the "first black female" justice to the U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia—arguably the second-highest court in the country—when then-Sen. Joe Biden and the Democrats, from 2003-2005, used the filibuster to attempt to block the nomination of black conservative female Judge Janice Rogers Brown? Worse, when she finally received confirmation, Biden publicly threatened to filibuster her again should President George W. Bush nominate her to the U.S. Supreme Court.

Rogers Brown, the daughter and granddaughter of sharecroppers, put herself through UCLA law school as a single mom. Appointed to the California Supreme Court by a Republican governor, she received 76% of the vote in this liberal state when she ran to keep her seat. Her winning percentage was higher than any other justice on the ballot that year. But who cares? After all, she's a conservative.

When I ran to recall California Gov. Gavin Newsom, The New York Times wrote a negative article about my candidacy and never mentioned my race or that I would have become the first black governor of California. Fine with me. Isn't it past time to consider one's suitability for office without regard to race, ethnicity or gender? But on the same day, the same newspaper in another article gushed over the "first" female governor of New York, a Democrat.

After the election of Barack Obama, the first black president, isn't virtually every other black "first" anticlimactic by comparison? Blacks have been, and are, CEOs of Fortune 500 companies; presidents of the American Bar Association and the American Medical Association; governor of Virginia, once the capitol state of the confederacy; president of an Ivy League university; and listed on the Forbes 400 Richest Americans. Blacks are 13% of the U.S. House of Representatives, mirroring the percentage of the black population in America.

As to the black females being "inspired" by Justice Brown Jackson, black females have long had *higher* self-esteem and more confidence than any other group of females, including whites. While on average, black women are heavier than white women, black females report greater satisfaction with their bodies than do white women.

Finally, it was the first black president who said: "My identity might begin with the fact of my race, but it didn't, couldn't end there. At least that's what I would choose to believe."

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Dennis Prager titled "What the Left Has Done to Women" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2022. Following is the article.

As I have documented on a number of occasions, the Left ruins everything it touches. There is no exception. From universities to high schools and now including even elementary schools, to late-night TV, to sports, to the arts and, increasingly, science, the Left is a destruction machine.

And nowhere is this damage more evident or tragic than with regard to women.

In fact, nothing demonstrates the power of left-wing ideology as much as what this ideology has done to women. So powerful is leftist ideology, it is more powerful than women's nature.

Here are five examples.

#### ■ No. 1: The Desire to Bond with a Man

For all of recorded history, virtually all women sought a man with whom to bond. Of course, a progressive would argue that this was true only because all societies implanted this desire in women or because societal pressure gave women little choice about the matter. It is not, progressives would argue, innate to female nature to yearn for a man.

But whatever the reason—innate nature or societal expectation—it is a fact that women desiring a man was virtually universal.

Then along came modern left-wing feminism, which communicated to generations of young women through almost every influence in their lives—most especially teachers and the media—that a woman doesn't need a man. In the witty words of one feminist aphorism, "A woman without a man is like a fish without a bicycle."

Unfortunately, however, the reality is most women need a man just as most men need a woman. Most men don't fully grow up without a woman, and most women don't fully grow up without a man (I am, of course, referring to heterosexual women and men). If you need proof, ask almost any married person, man or woman, if marriage matured them.

## ■ No. 2: The Desire to Marry

Along with wanting a man, the vast majority of women wanted to marry. It was assumed that wanting that public commitment to and from a man was part of female nature. Yet the Left has successfully undone that part of women's nature too.

As a result of feminist and other left-wing indoctrination, the belief that a woman doesn't need a man led to the inevitable upshot: marriage isn't necessary. And it might even be a tool of oppression. And as a result of that, a smaller percentage of American women are marrying than ever before.

This has serious social consequences. We have long known that single men perpetrate most of the violent crime in society. Single men are a societal problem. What we have not acknowledged—and perhaps not even known—are the deleterious effects of women not marrying.

While single women don't commit nearly as much violent crime as single men do (though they may be starting to catch up), single women are increasingly a societal problem. The most obvious problem is that women who have children without ever marrying their children's father—or another man—produce a high-

ly disproportionate percentage of social misfits. But many women who never give birth nor marry also constitute a societal problem. They are more likely to be angry and to express that anger in support of radical causes that undermine society. As Barron's reported, while overall a mere 14.2% of the population contributed to "racial justice causes" such as Black Lives Matter in 2020, "nearly half of single women in the U.S.—a larger percentage than single men or married couples—supported or were actively involved in racial justice protests."

As reported by one women's activist organization, Women's Voices Women Vote, already in the 2012 election, "the marriage gap dwarfed the gender gap . . ."

## ■ No. 3: The Desire to Have Children

At least as much as wanting to bond with a man and wanting to get married were deemed a part of women's nature, the desire to have children was regarded as even more embedded in female nature. Yet, incredibly, leftist ideology is even succeeding in eliminating that part of women's makeup. More women than ever before—abroad as well as in America—are choosing not to have children. See, for example, the article, "More women like me are choosing to be childfree. Is this the age of opting out?" published, appropriately, in The Guardian. The author ends her piece this way: "I'll say it plain: I don't want children, I never have, and it doesn't feel like any kind of lack. To me, it just feels like being alive." She speaks for an increasing number of women.

#### ■ No. 4: The Desire to Have Sex with Commitment

Another part of women's nature that the Left has undermined is the desire of women to have sexual relations with a man who might commit to her. Or, at the very least, to have sex only with a man to whom she has some emotional attachment. Left-wing feminist ideology has even been able to undermine that. Three generations of American women have been indoctrinated into believing that their sexual nature is the same as that of a man. Therefore, she can have "hookups," i.e., non-emotional, non-committal sex, just like men can with no emotional fallout. And so, many young women do. But a far greater percentage of them experience regret or even depression than do young men who engage in "hookup" sex, a form of sex that is indeed part of male nature.

#### ■ No. 5: The Desire to Protect Children's Innocence

Perhaps the most amazing thing progressive ideology has done to women is to subvert the innate female desire to protect children, specifically children's sexual innocence. The movement to teach very young children about sex, about "gender fluidity," expose them to "Drag Queen Story Hours," etc., is overwhelmingly led by and composed of women.

Leftism would appear to demonstrate that ideology can trump human nature. Such is the power of social indoctrination. One inevitable result is a generation of more depressed young women and more regretful middle-aged women than ever before in American history.

The Left ruins everything it touches. You can add women to the list.

An article by Cal Thomas titled "Parents Rights: Round 2" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2022. Following is the article.

The battle over whether parents, or public schools and elites should decide what goes into the minds and souls of students has entered a second stage.

The Washington Times reports LGBTQ activist groups are complaining about parents who object to children as young as five being taught gender issues and reading books that contain profanities and anti-police messages.

Deborah Caldwell-Stone, who directs the disingenuously named Office of Intellectual Freedom for the American Library Association (ALA), is quoted by the newspaper as saying, "A parent or group should not have the right to restrict through government action what another parent's child may choose to read." That will come as a surprise to many parents who have a right to believe their child's school lunch will not contain harmful substances, as well as the right to keep their kids from having a secular-progressive political agenda tainting their minds.

Caldwell-Stone has it backward. It is not the conservative and religious parents who have stirred up this hornet's test. It's the left-wing secularists who are indoctrinating children and stealing their innocence. I suspect many parents want teachers to stick to traditional subjects. Parents can teach whatever they wish to their kids at home. The public schools should focus on catching up to China on subjects like science and math, as well as teach the full breadth of American history.

Caldwell-Stone apparently missed the significance of last November's election in Virginia, which saw Gov. Glenn Younkin ride to victory, largely on the issue of parental rights. Last week, Youngkin signed into law a measure that requires the state's schools to notify parents if their children are assigned books or other materials with sexually explicit content.

In New Jersey, educators are taking the opposite approach. According to the New York Post, first graders will learn in sex education classes "gender, gender identity, and gender role stereotypes" from a film called "Pink, Blue and Purple." Let's see how long it will be before New Jersey parents follow those in Virginia and show up at school board meetings, demanding the right to protect their children from what the education establishment and left-wing activists want to impose on them.

How is it that parents are encouraged to exercise parental control over their child's computer and movie choices (there are apps and icons for this), but when it comes to their schooling they are told to butt-out?

I doubt cries of "censorship" from the ALA will have the impact it did in the 1980s when the organization made similar claims about intellectual freedom over sexually suggestive books some wanted banned from libraries.

Few, if any, issues rank higher for parents than the well-being of their children. It is why school choice is an option in growing numbers of states. According to the website edchoice.org, "There are 76 educational choice programs . . . in 32 states, the District of Columbia and Puerto Rico." The one thing elected officials fear most is when voters start paying attention to what they are doing.

For parents who live in states that don't offer the school choice option they should, if possible, pull their kids out and put them in private schools, or home school them.

If private or home schooling are not feasible, parents can start showing up at school board meetings and demand their rights to be the primary educators of their children and the ultimate determinators when it comes to what they learn. Showing up and protesting at school board meetings worked in Virginia.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Comments about rich getting richer

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Tesla CEO Elon Musk Is Now \$100 Billion Richer Than Jeff Bezos and Could Theoretically Buy Every Team in the Four Major North American Sports Leagues as He Easily Tops Forbes Rich List" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Goldman Sachs Plans to Pay \$30 Million One-Time Bonus to CEO David Solomon and \$20 Million to Its COO in a Move That's Been Slammed as 'Excessive' by Shareholders" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Peter Schweizer titled "How U.S. Commerce Department Officials Cashed In on China" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

#### Comments about abortion

- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Pro-Abortion Michigan AG [Dana Nessel] Says She Will Not Defend the State's Pro-Life Law If Roe Is Overturned" was posted at townhall.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Pro-Abortion Kentucky Governor [Andy] Beshear Vetos 15-Week Abortion Ban" was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Kentucky Legislature Overrides Democrat Governor's Veto, Passes 15-Week Abortion Ban" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "If GOP Wins Senate, Ted Cruz Vows Hearings for 'The Five' Aborted Babies in D.C.—and 'The Abortion Industry' at Large" was posted at dailywire.com on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Texas Woman, 26, Is Charged With Murder and Jailed on \$500,000 Bond After Her 'Self-Induced Abortion' in a Case That Violates State's 'Heartbeat Law' Which Bans Abortions as Early as Six Weeks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2022.

- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Idaho Supreme Court Temporarily Halts [Texas Style] Abortion Ban" was posted at dailywire.com on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Abortion Activist Rihanna Says She's 'Gonna Be Learning More From' Her Kid Than She 'Could Ever Teach Them' " was posted at dailywire.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Another Company [Yelp] Will Cover Expenses for Employees [Traveling Out of State] Seeking an Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "69 GOP Lawmakers Call on DOJ to Investigate Whether Dead Babies Were Killed by Illegal Partial-Birth Abortion" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Florida Court Allows Pro-Life Law to Go Into Effect, Mandating Mothers Wait 24 Hours Before They Abort Their Baby" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.

# **Comments about Hunter Biden and family**

- An article by Pam Key titled "[Iowa Senator Chuck] Grassley: 'Enough Evidence' to Legimately Question If Joe Biden Is Compromised by Chinese" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. [Jim] Jordan: 'It Sure Looks Like Joe Biden Was Involved' in His Son's Finances" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Jim Jordan: Joe Biden Had Something to Do With Hunter's Finances—Was a 'Family Enterprise' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate censorship

■ An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Twitter Bans Bill Clinton Accuser Juanita Broaddrick Over Covid-19 Vaccine Tweet" was posted at townhall.com on April 11, 2022.

# **Comments about free speech**

- An article by Kara Zupkus titled "Allen West Escorted From YAF [Young American's Foundation] Event by Police, Irate Mob Chases and Assaults Conservative Student" was posted at yaf.org on April 7, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "University of Buffalo Student 'Hunted Down' by Woke Mob for Hosting Allen West Speech" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Allen West Blasts 'Radical Mob' Who Protested His Speech at University of Buffalo" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'Man vs. Child': Twitter Explodes After Vulgar Student Attacks Ben Shapiro" was posted at dailywire. com on April 13, 2022.
- A video and an article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Watch Live: Mike Pence Speaks at UVA After Student Cancellation Attempt" were posted at breitbart. com on April 12, 2022.

■ An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Mike Pence: Campus Leftists Are Threatened by Conservatives Because They're 'Not Used to Being Challenged' "was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.

## **Comments about Elon Musk and Twitter**

- An article by Joshua Klein titled "Rep. [Anthony] Sabatini: Left Having 'Absolute Mental Breakdown' Over Free Speech Being Allowed on Twitter" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Elon Musk No Longer Twitter's Largest Shareholder After Another Buyer Ups Its Stake in the Company" was posted at dailywire.com on Apri 14, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Saudi Prince Rejects Elon Musk Offer to Buy Twitter; Musk Grills Him in Tweet" was posted at dailywire.com on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Poison Pill: Twitter Board Enacts Plan to Block Takeover by Elon Musk" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Billionaire-Owned WaPo Complains About Billionaires Owning Social Media" was posted at breitbart.com on April 15, 2022.

## Orchestrated reset—about the economy, not climate

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

#### Comments about climate warriors

■ An article by Yaron Steinbuch titled "Radical Environmentalists Urge People to Target 'Wealthy Areas' [and] Deflate SUV Tires" was posted at nypost.com on April 11, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Sen. Cruz: High Gas Prices Are the 'Intended Effect' of Biden's Green Energy Agenda" was posted at cnsnews. com on April 13, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—denying America energy independence

- An article by Katelyn Caralle and David Averre titled "Biden Will Allow the Sale of Gas Blended With 15% Ethanol This Summer to Help Combat 'Putin's Price Hike' as Inflation Soars to a 41-Year High" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 12, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Manchin Suggests Keystone XL Pipeline Could Be 'Rebranded' [and] 'Rerouted' to Help Ease Energy Crisis" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.

### Comments about electric vehicles

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Sen. Manchin: 'I Have Grave Concerns About Moving Too Quickly Towards an EV-Only Future' " was posted at cnsnews. com on April 11, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Inflation Hits 8.5%, Highest Since 1981" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Psaki: 'Inflation Doesn't Include Energy and Food Prices; Headline Inflation Does' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "CNN's [Don] Lemon: 'Despite What President Biden Says, Inflation Was a Major Concern Way Before' [Ukraine] War" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "Biden Has a New Take on the Old Slogan 'It's the Economy, Stupid'—He Clearly Thinks It's the American People Who Are Stupid: Why Else Would He Continue Blaming Putin for Record Inflation?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 13, 2022.
- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Wholesale Inflation Surges 11.2%, Breaking Another Record" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Refuses to Take Responsibility for Historic Inflation: We Had to Spend Trillions to Prevent Economic Spiral" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Deficit**

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Former Obama Treasury Counselor [Steve] Rattner: 'It Is Time to Start Dealing With the Deficit' to Fight Inflation" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Government taxation**

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$2,121,987,000,000: Federal Tax Collections Set Record Through March" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Walgreens Starts Rationing Baby Formula as Supply Chain Crunch Hits New Parents: 29% of the Top-Selling Formulas Are Out of Stock at Stores Across the U.S." was posted at dailymail. co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Novelly titled "Air Force Now Offering Up to \$50,000 Enlistment Bonuses for Its Most Dangerous Jobs" was posted at military.com on April 12, 2022.

- An article by Sean Moran titled "Consumers' Research [Group] Targets American Express, Levi's in Latest Attack Against 'Woke' Capital" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Flight From Big Cities Increases Despite End of Pandemic With Record Numbers of Homebuyers Relocating From Coastal Cities Like San Francisco, Los Angeles, New York and Seattle to More Affordable Areas to Beat Inflation and Work From Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 15, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "California Looks to Let Illegals Become Police Officers" was posted at townhall.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "DOJ: California Marriage Fraud Agency Sought Green Cards for More Than 400 Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Biden's Open Borders Exacerbate Cruelty of Migrant Crisis" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Soros-Funded Group ['The Center for American Progress'] Praises Biden Plan to Open Border: 'Step in Right Direction' "was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Blame Game: White House Has Found Another Source to Blame for Supply Chain Crisis [Blaming Gregg Abbott for 'Unneccessary and Redundant Inspections' of Trucks at the Southern Border]" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Change of Tune, Jen? Psaki Says It Is 'Nice' That Texas Is Busing Migrants From the Border to D.C. Because They Are 'Free to Travel' and 'Helps Them Get to Their Final Destination'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind and Harriet Alexander titled "Texas Drops Another Bus of Migrants From the Border on Biden's Doorstep in D.C. at 4:00 a.m.; Columbian Man Says He Now Wants to Be a Barber in New York as Gregg Abbott Continues War With White House" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on April 14, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden's Latest Policy Decision Related to Southern Border Is So Bad That Even Beto O'Rourke Blasts Him" was posted at dailywire.com on April 14, 2022.

# Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Holy Cow: Poll Shows Biden Is Failing Tremendously With Hispanics" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about election news**

- An article titled "Pennsylvania Required to Provide PILF [Public Interest Legal Foundation] With Voting History of Non-Citizens the Commonwealth Added to the Voter Roll" was posted at publicinterestlegal.org on April 4, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Mark Zuckerberg Claims His Foundation Won't Meddle in Next Election After [Receiving] Backlash" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Citizens United Celebrates 'Major Victory' on Halting Zuckerberg Money Influencing Elections" was posted at breitbart. com on April 12, 2022.

# Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "Biden's [Recent] Pro-Police Talk Doesn't Change His Anti-Cop Walk" was posted at nypost.com on March 6, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "'Defund the Police' Fever Leaves Seattle Without Cops to Investigate Sexual Assaults" was posted at townhall.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Dem. Rep. [Jamaal] Bowman Refuses to Walk Back Prior Calls for Police Reductions, Says 'There Are Other Ways to Respond' to Issues" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Georgia Gun Shop Owner, His Wife and Their 17-Year-Old Grandson Who Was Visiting Them on Spring Break Are Murdered in Robbery; 40 Weapons Are Stolen During the Raid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Janon Fisher titled "Hammer Attacks, Track Shoves and Fatal Stabbings: Out-of-Control Violent Crime on NYC Subways Spiked 50% in the 12 Months Before Today's Subway Shooting" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Tim Pearce titled "L.A.'s Wealthy, Mostly White Neighborhoods Facing Crime Wave After 2020 Pandemic, Riots" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.

## **Comments about weapons**

■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Biden Uses Gun Control Announcement to Renew False Claim That Early Americans Couldn't Buy a Cannon" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.

## Comments about Jan. 6 Capitol riot

- An article by Tim Meads titled "Judge Acquits January 6 Defendant: 'Reasonably Believed' Capitol Police Let Him in Building" was posted at dailywire. com on April 6, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Leader of Proud Boys Chapter Pleads Guilty to U.S. Capitol Riot Charges and Faces Six Years in Prison" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.

# Comments about investigation by John Durham

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.
- An article titled "Indicted Clinton Lawyer Michael Sussmann Loses Bid to Have His Case for Lying to the FBI Thrown Out: Democrat-Linked Attorney Charged by Special Counsel Durham Set to Face a Jury Next Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Judge Rejects Motion to Dismiss 'Russia Collusion' Hoax Case: [Michael] Sussmann Trial Starts in May" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

# **Comments about transgenders**

- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "'If the Good Lord Made You a Boy, You Are a Boy': Alabama Governor Kay Ivey Signs Bill Making It a Felony for Doctors to Give Children Medication to Alter Their Gender Just 24 Hours After Jen Psaki Attacked Republican States for 'Cynical' Transgender Laws" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Luke Rosiak titled "Loudoun Officials Could Face Criminal Charges for Rape Coverup [When a Boy Wearing a Skirt Raped a Girl in Girls' Bathroom]" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Two Inmates at All-Women's New Jersey Jail Are Pregnant After both Had Sex With Transgender Prisoners: ACLU Won Battle to House 27 Trans Inmates There" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Kentucky Lawmakers Override Governor's Veto, Protect Women's Sports From Transgender Activists" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.

# "Grooming" youth about gender and orientation

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by DeClan Leary titled "Florida's Anti-Grooming Bill [Grooming Is Building an Emotional Relationship of Trust With a Child to Manipulate or Exploit Them]" was posted at theamericanconservative.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Corinna Cohn titled "What I Wish I'd Known When I Was 19 and Had Sex Reassignment Surgery" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 11, 2022.

# Pushing the agenda

- An article by Landon Mion titled "Trans First Grade Teacher Claims Doctors 'Guess' a Baby's Gender When They Are Born" was posted at townhall.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "Two West Coast States [Washington and Oregon] Teach Students There Are 'Many Ways to Express Gender' " was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Schoolhouse Sickos: New Jersey Lesson Plan Endorses Puberty Blockers to Fifth Graders to 'Manage' Teen Years" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "University Event [at Washington University in St. Louis, Missouri] Pushes Children Picking Their Gender: They 'Know What Feels Good to Them' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Brooklyn Library Offering Books Removed From Schools to Teens Across United States Through E-Book System [With the Top Three Books About Gender]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.

# **Keeping information from parents**

■ An article by Landon Mion titled "[Virginia Governor Glenn] Youngkin Signs Bill Requiring Schools to Notify Parents of Sexually Explicit Material" was posted at townhall.com on April 11, 2022.

# Disney resists Florida anti-grooming bill

- An article by Sarah Whitten titled "Disney's Networks Among Outlets That Will Air New PSA [Public Service Announcement] Featuring Trans Teens" was posted at cnbc.com on April 6, 2022.
- An article by Landon Mion titled "Disney Corporate President [Karey Burke] Says Gen Z Is 'Queerer' Than Past Generations, Urges Company to 'Get With It' " was posted at townhall.com on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Trangender Disney Heir [Roy P. Disney, Grand-Nephew of Walt Disney] Apologizes for Not Doing More Against Florida's Parental Rights Bill" was posted at townhall.com on April 11, 2022.

# Citizens upset with Disney

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "'Daily Wire' [News Outlet] Launches Kids Programming to Rival Disney" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on March 30, 2022.
- An article by Peter Pischke titled "This Time Is Different; Boycott Disney Will Work" was posted at townhall.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Poll: Nearly 70 Percent of American Voters Less Likely to Do Business With Woke Disney" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

- A video and an article by David Ng titled "Watch: Parents March on Disneyland to Protest Studio's Woke LGBTQ+ Agenda for Children" were posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Joe Morgan titled "[Black Journalist] Jason Whitlock Takes Aim at Disney, ESPN: 'Feminizing and Wokefying Sports' "was posted at dailywire.com on April 14, 2022.

# States imitating Florida anti-grooming law

■ An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Tennessee Legislators Protect Children From K-12 Transgender Advocates" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# **Comments about Tony Dungy**

- An article by Paul Bois titled "'That's Fraud': Leftists Rage at Tony Dungy for Standing With Governor Ron DeSantis on Fatherhood Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Dungy Doubles Down on Support for DeSantis' Fatherhood Bill, Uses Obama's Words Against Critics" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Comments about Winsome Sears**

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# **Comments about racism and white supremacy**

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Oberlin College Still Refusing to Pay \$33 Million in Damages to Bakery It Slandered as Racist" was posted at breitbart. com on April 11, 2022.

# **Comments about crimes against Black citizens**

■ An article by Paul Bois titled "Democrat Donor Ed Buck Sentenced to 30 Years in Prison for Deaths of Two Young Black Men" was posted at breitbart. com on April 14, 2022.

# **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' "was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- A video and an article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Video: Leftists Scream 'Black Lives Matter,' Swarm Allen West at [University of Buffalo] Campus Event; Police Escort Him Out" were posted at dailywire.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Is the BLM Scam Coming to an End?" was posted at townhall.com on April 8, 2022.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "BLM Claims \$6 Million California Mansion Bought for Cultivating 'Joy' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.

# **Comments about police misconduct**

- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "North Carolina Woman Sues Cops After They Broke Her Arm When Trying to Arrest Her for Refusing to Show Her License to Officers Who Were Called to Her Apartment for a Noise Complaint" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Nicole Duncan-Smith titled "Off-Duty Michigan Cop Who Stopped Teen on Paper Route and Pulled Gun on Him Is Hit With Three Felony Charges Just Months After Arbitrator Approved His Reinstatement" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Michigan Police Release Footage of White Cop Fatally Shooting Black Man in the Head During Struggle Over Taser After Traffic Stop: Man's Family Retain Benjamin Crump Who Says 'Excessive Force Was Used' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Gina Martinez titled "Defiant White Arkansas Sheriff Refuses to Apologize After He's Caught on Call Wrongly Blaming Black People for a Shooting: Admits to Using N-Word and Racial Slurs, but Says 'Everyone Does It' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 13, 2022.

# **Comments about district attorney misconduct**

■ An article by David Ng titled "[Pop Star] John Legend Stumps for Far-Left, Soros-Backed DA Candidates as Violent Crime Soars" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.

# **Comments about reparations**

■ An article by Tim Meads titled "L.A. City Council Votes to Support California Task Force Pursuing Reparations" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **New variant**

■ An article by Colin Lodewick titled "A More Contagious Variant of Omicron Is Sweeping Across America, but It Doesn't Come Close to the Original's Severity" was posted at fortune.com on April 14, 2022.

#### Comments about mandates and lockdowns

- An article by Landon Mion titled "Emory University Restricts Internet Access for Students Who Refuse Covid Booster" was posted at townhall.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis: 'No Floridian Will Be Restricted, Mandated' or Locked Down Under My Leadership" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "California Bill Would Allow Doctors to Lose Licenses Over Covid 'Misinformation or Disinformation'" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccine mandates

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "'I've Been Grounded': Six Marine Pilots Speak Out Against Covid Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "[NBA Philadelphia] Sixers Guard [Matisse Thybulle] to Miss Playoff Games [in Toronto] Due to Not Being 'Fully Vaccinated'" was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccines

- An article by Allana Akhtar titled "Bill Gates Said It's 'Kind of Weird' That 'Crazy People' Are Protesting Vaccines Outside His TED Talk When He Has Helped Save Millions of Lives" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "FDA and Pfizer Knew Covid Shot Caused Immunosuppression" was posted at mercola.com on April 14, 2022.

# Comments about masks at colleges

■ An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "NYC's Columbia University Reimposes Classroom Mask Mandate After Covid Cases on Campus Jump Four-Fold Over the Past Week—On Same Day Philadelphia Faces Criticism for Restoring Indoor Mask Mandates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 12, 2022.

# Comments about masks for on planes

- An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden Keeps Mask Mandates for Americans Traveling, Ends Coronavirus Restrictions for Border Crossers" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "Republicans Rip 'Hypocritical' Biden Travel Mask Mandate Extension: Covid 'Over' for Illegals at Border, Not Americans on Planes" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Tucker Carlson: China's Rulers Are Using Covid Restrictions to Stay in Power Forever" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# Media comments about Joy Reid

■ An article by Zach Jewell titled "[MSNBC] Joy Reid Melts Down Over [Michigan Governor Gretchen] Whitmer Kidnapping Plot Trial: No Convictions 'As Long As You're a White, Right-Wing Extremist' "was posted at dailywire.com on April 10, 2022.

#### Media comments about Bill Maher

■ An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "'Pigs at the Trough': Bill Maher Blasts Biden's 'Build Back Better' and 'Government Spending' During Covid" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.

## Media comments about Joy Behar

- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'I Don't Think It Is': Joy Behar Claims Homosexuality Isn't Mentioned in the Bible" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Joy] Behar [Shows Her Ignorance]: 'Supreme Court Is Poised to Pass a Bill' Making New York an Open Carry State" was posted at breitbart.com on April 14, 2022.

#### Other comments about the media

- An article by Scott Whitlock titled "0 for 12: The Networks Have Ignored All 12 Kamala Staffers Resigning" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 5, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer and Harriet Alexander titled "Discovery Completes Its Merger With WarnerMedia and Acquires the Rights for CNN, HBO and Warner Bros Content—As Staff Fear 'Bloodbath' of Layoffs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Jason] Johnson: MAGA [Make America Great Again] Movement a 'Terrorist Organization' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Kipp Jones titled "MSNBC Guest [Naveed Jamali] Says NYPD Should Spy on People at Out-of-State Gun Shows After [NYC] Subway Shooting: 'Be Proactive' " was posted at mediaite.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Big Cuts Expected at Flailing CNN+" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "CNN+ Tanking Less Than a Month After Hiring Leftists Jemele Hill, Rex Chapman" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "CNN+ Paid \$300 Million to Attract Fewer Than 10,000 Daily Viewers" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Even Kamala's Home State Has Turned on Her: Just 35% of California Residents Approve of the VP's Job in the White House in the Face of Skyrocketing Inflation and a Deepening Border Crisis" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 13, 2022.

# **Biden's mental capacity**

- An article by historian Wilfred McClay titled "Americans Are Torn Between the Desire to Save Ukraine and the Sad Reality That We Won't; Years of Division and a Visibly Incompetent Blunderer as President Have Made Our Nation Weak" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Joe Biden Has Only Given One Interview With Establishment Media in 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on April 9, 2022.

- An article by Frances Martel titled "North Korea Mocks White House Aides for Having to Clean Up After Biden's 'Senility' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Bill Bostock titled "Saudi State-Funded TV Aired a Sketch Mocking Biden as a Forgetful, Sleepy Old Man as U.S.-Saudi Relations Hit New Low" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Jen Psaki Explains Away Biden Walkbacks, Says He's Keeping His Promise to 'Shoot From the Shoulder' " was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer and Morgan Phillips titled "Moment a Confused Looking Biden Sticks Out His Hand and Appears to Shake Thin Air After Falsely Claiming in Speech That He Had Also Been a 'Full Professor' at UPenn for Four Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 14, 2022.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrat Operatives Warn Joe Biden Will Have 2024 Primary Challenger" was posted at breitbart.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Pelosi Sends 'Dear Colleague Letter'—'As We . . . Continue to Celebrate the Holy Month of Ramadan' " was posted at cnsnews. com on April 11, 2022.
- An article by Salena Zito titled "Pennsylvania's Dramatic Shift Rightward Is a Warning Sign for Both Parties About Overreach" was posted at townhall. com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "Biden Wants to Regulate Everything— Even Your Air Conditioning" was posted at townhall.com on April 12, 2022.
- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Executive of Defunct Green Energy Company Gets 6 Years in Prison for Role in Billion Dollar Ponzi Scheme" was posted at dailywire.com on April 13, 2022.
- An article by Paul Best and Andrew Murray titled "[Democrat] Rep. Henry Cuellar Not a Target of DOJ Investigation That Saw His Home and Office Raided, Attorney Says" was posted at foxnews.com on April 13.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman and Elizabeth Elkind titled "Senator Dianne Feinstein, 88, Says She Will Not Step Down Before Her Term Ends in 2024 Despite Fears From Democratic Colleagues She Is 'Mentally Unfit to Serve'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 15, 2022.

#### **Comments about conservatives**

- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Of Course, the GOP Has Found a Way to Totally Blow the 2022 Midterms [by Cooperating With Democrats on Democrat Immigration Reform]" was posted at townhall.com on April 7, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Florida Governor Ron DeSantis Says There Will Be a 'Cold War' Between His State and Georgia If Stacey Abrams Wins

Gubernatorial Election: 'I Can't have Castro to My South and Abrams to My North; That'd Be a Disaster" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2022.

■ An article titled "[Fox Host] Laura Ingraham Calls Out Sean Hannity and Donald Trump for Endorsing Dr. Oz" was posted at yahoo.com on April 13, 2022.

## **Trump supporters and detractors**

■ An article by Grace Panetta titled "Mick Mulvaney [Former White House Chief of Staff] Says Ron DeSantis, Tim Scott and Dwayne 'The Rock' Johnson Could Seriously Challenge Trump in 2024" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 13, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Josh Gauntt titled "FFRF [Freedom From Religious Foundation, a Wisconsin-Based Group of Atheists]: Some Jefferson County [Alabama] Schools Ending Prayer Over PA System at High School Football Games" was posted at wbrc.com on April 6, 2022.
- An article by Maria Jimenez Moya titled "Las Vegas Resort [Called 'Resort World Las Vegas'] Releases Over 100,000 Ladybugs to Attack Pests, Reduce Chemicals" was posted at usatoday.com on April 8, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "[University of] Kansas Professor Convicted for Hiding Chinese Communist Party Ties" was posted at dailywire.com on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Codie Bullen titled "'Hopefully He'll Only Do Six With Good Behavior': [Comedian] Ricky Gervais Pokes Fun at Will Smith After He Was Banned From the Oscars for 10 Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 9, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "A Godsend Against 170 Diseases, It [Molecular Hydrogen or H2] Also Snuffs Out Diseases" was posted at mercola.com on April 10, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Radiologists Conceal Heavy Metal Accumulation from MRIs" was posted at mercola.com on April 14, 2022.



**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."